Meeting Minutes for March 13, 2008

Milton Planning Board

The seventeenth meeting of the Milton Planning Board for fiscal year 2008 was convened on Thursday, March 13, at 6:30 p.m. in the John Cronin Conference Room at Milton Town Hall. 

In attendance:   Edward Duffy, Alexander Whiteside, Emily Keys Innes, Peter Jackson, William Clark, Planning Director, Diane Colligan 

Absent:  Bernard J. Lynch, III

ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS

A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to approve as amended the Board’s meeting minutes from February 28, 2008 
The Board thanked Paula Rizzi for all her hard work as Secretary to the Board for the past several years. 

The Board confirmed the next meeting date:  March 27 at Town Hall in the John Cronin Conference Room @ 6:30 p.m.
  CITIZEN’S SPEAK

There were no citizens present who wished to address the Board.

 PUBLIC HEARINGS

a. 36 Central Avenue

The scheduled hearing for the Planned Unit Development at 36 Central Avenue pursuant to Section III, Subsection J of Chapter 10 of the General Bylaws known as the Zoning Bylaws was continued until March 27, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the proponents’ request.
The Board will be looking to bring the project to fruition; Chairman Duffy put forward the idea of a possible sub – committee to meet with the Planning Director on pending and future issues. Discussion ensued on unresolved issues and future requisite information.
NEW BUSINESS:
Approval Not Required (ANR) for 2 Adams Street
Attorney Ned Corcoran presented the Board with an application for an ANR under Chapter 41 §81L. The proposal would separate the ExtraSpace storage building from the rest of the 2 Adams Street development site. Member Jackson reused himself from discussion on this agenda item for professional reasons.

Mr. Corcoran stated his reasons for application and presented a plan with the required notations stating: plan intent, easements and cross easements, zoning requirements, plan references, and general notes. Mr. Corcoran and the Board discussed the nuances of Section 81L and how it applied to this instance. The Board asked Mr. Corcoran to speak with Mr. Whiteside before the next meeting for specific language input. 
The Board continued the matter till the next meeting scheduled for March 27, 2008.

On a new issue but same site, Mr. Corcoran brought up the issue of needing to go before the Zoning Board of Appeals for a Variance on the height of the building. After doing the necessary geotechnical survey for the new building, it was found the foundation will need to be raised 3 feet due to the height of the water table. Mr. Corcoran showed the updated renderings to demonstrate the size of the building in relation to other buildings in the area.  

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made, seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:30    p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________
Emily Innes Keys, Secretary
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